Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on the EU-Mauritania Fisheries Partnership Agreement, adopted by the Commission on 20 July 2011
1.
Groups which tabled the resolution pursuant to Rule 115(5) of the European Parliament's Rules of Procedure: EPP, S&D, Greens/EFA, ALDE and GUE/NGL
2.
EP reference number: B7-0193/2011 / P7_TA(2011)0232
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 12 May 2011

4.
Subject: EU-Mauritania Fisheries Partnership Agreement
5.
Brief analysis / assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The Resolution supports principles of sustainable management of fishing stocks and sound financial management in the framework of the Fisheries Partnership Agreement (FPA) EU/Mauritania. One of the cornerstones of such a policy is the principle of surplus stocks. The resolution stresses that any access granted to the EU must relate to those resources which are unable to be caught by the Mauritanian fleet. Parallel to the notion of surplus, the European Parliament puts the emphasis on sustainable management of the fish stocks, to be ensured not only by the EU, but also jointly by all fishing nations participating at activities in Mauritanian waters.

The resolution argues that EU vessels have to operate within a clearly defined control framework, with VMS being the prevailing proof of evidence in case of an infringement procedure.

In the EP's view, the financial contribution related to the sectoral support has to constitute a real value added for the development of the Mauritanian fisheries, both supporting conservation measures and promoting the economic development of the sector.

The resolution welcomes the Commission's proposal to introduce a human rights clause.

6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

In relation to the development of long-term fisheries management plans (point 5), the Commission intends to negotiate an obligation by Mauritania to provide the Commission with a global fishing effort and catch data by all fleets operating in Mauritanian EEZ in order to ensure a joint sustainable management of the stocks.

In relation to control measures (point 7), the Commission considers the prevalence of VMS as a major element of the new Protocol, both as mean of satellite navigation and only proof in case of infringement of an EU vessel. However, the Commission can not agree on the principle of an exclusive direct transmission of position signals to the Mauritanian authorities. Positions signals have to follow a triangular transmission (vessel-FMC of Flag State-FMC of Mauritania) in order to comply with the principle of Flag State's responsibility and in extenso with EU legislation.

In relation to fishing opportunities (point 9), the Commission's negotiation position is to set fishing opportunities based on the available surplus and the situation of the stocks.

In relation to sectoral support (point 9), the new Protocol will promote sound financial management of the funds granted for the development of the Mauritanian fisheries sector, in line with Mauritanian national fisheries strategy which has to be submitted before the end of the negotiations.

In relation to the ex-post evaluation report (point 22), the latter will be provided as soon as possible to the EP in a partly declassified form in case the classified information can be easily identified and removed from the evaluation report.
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